
The Cat Management Act 2009 and  
the Cat Management Regulations 2012:

•	 Promote the welfare and responsible 
ownership, including the desexing and 
microchipping, of domestic cats;

•	 Allow for the humane handling and control 
of unidentified, stray and feral cats; and 

•	 Reduce the negative effects of cats on the 
environment and agriculture.

Breeding, selling or giving away cats
As a first step to reduce the number of unwanted cats that are 
euthanased each year, it will be an offence to breed cats unless 
you are a registered breeder. 

Anyone can sell or give away a cat but the animal must be at 
least 8 weeks of age, microchipped and  desexed (unless a care 
agreement has been entered into), wormed and vaccinated. Cat 
sales between registered breeders and genuine show cats will be 
exempt.

Cat management facilities 
Cat management facilities will receive stray cats. Cats in their care 
will be scanned for microchips to establish ownership.  They will 
be required to hold microchipped cats for at least five days and 
unmicrochipped cats for three days, to provide cat owners with 
time to look for lost pets.  After this time, the cat management 
facility may rehome, sell or euthanise the animal.	

Cat owners
Owners of cats over six months of age are encouraged to have 
their cat microchipped and desexed. A compulsory microchipping 
and desexing requirement will be phased in.  After this time it will 
be necessary for cats being reclaimed from a cat management 
facility to be desexed and microchipped before being released to 
the owner.

If you are no longer able to care for your cat, or you have found a 
stray cat, contact your local cat management facility.  

Cats are not permitted in ‘prohibited areas’, such as national 
parks and areas under conservation covenants, and Councils may 
declare other areas to be ‘cat management areas’ and control cats 
found in those areas.

Cat registration 
Registration of cats is not required, unless introduced by  
your local council.

10671G
D

Invasive Species Branch
Depar tment of Pr imar y Industr ies, Par ks, Water and Environment

Cat ownership 
in Tasmania

From 1 July 2012, cat management laws will apply throughout Tasmania.
If you own, acquire, breed or sell a cat these new measures will affect you.

For more information on becoming a registered breeder, 
your obligations as a cat owner or details of your local cat 
management facility, visit  
www.dpipwe.tas.gov.au/invasivespecies

Copies of the Cat Management Act 2009 and the Cat 
Management Regulations 2012 are available from  
www.thelaw.tas.gov.au
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